).__

OMHA
MEMORANDUM

DATE: 12 March 2024

TO: Bob Babin - Oshawa NASC Hockey

cc OMHA Board of Directors

FROM: lan Taylor - Executive Director

SUBJECT: OSHAWA NASC HOCKEY STATUS FOR 2024-25
o

Please be advised that the Board of Directors of the Ontario Minor Hockey Association recently
reviewed the request from Oshawa NASC Hockey to resume operations to provide sanctioned hockey
programming under the jurisdiction of the OMHA for the 2024-25 season.

In light of this review, the Board of Directors believe the hockey community in Oshawa has been
effectively serviced by the existing OMHA sanctioned minor hockey organizations during NASC's
hiatus during the 2023-24 season. Further, the Board does not feel that there would be any
additional benefit to minor hockey by reinstating NASC and accordingly, this request was denied.

The OMHA Board of Directors wish to thank the Executive and volunteers of Oshawa NASC for your
dedication and commitment to minor hockey and to your community over the course of your rich
history.

Please contact me should you have any additional questions.




